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Annual Adult Appreciation Dinner 
January 29, 2016 

6:00 p.m. 

If you help out in areas such as the following, you and your spouse 
are invited:  Eucharistic Minister, Lector, Sacristan, Collection 
Counter, Usher/Greeter, Pastoral Council Member, Finance Council 
Member, Commission Member, Men’s Club Board Member, Choir 
Member, Cantor, Nursing Home  Minister, Religious Education 
Teacher, Church Decorations & Flowers, Outside Gardeners, Fran-
ciscan Outreach Program Volunteer, Knights of Columbus, St. Vin-
cent de Paul, etc., etc., etc. (I’m sure I have forgotten something, 
such as Bulletin Stuffer, etc.) 

 

Be sure to sign-up in the Gathering Room or call Paula @ 248-356-
9261 no later than Monday, January 25th by noon.  This is a catered 
event and a count needs to be called in.  Sign-up sheets can be found 
on a board in the Gathering Room. 

Annual Youth Appreciation Dinner 
January 23, 2016 

5:30 p.m. 

If you help out in areas such as being an Altar Server, Usher, Sun-
day Morning Breakfast Helpers, etc., etc., etc. 

 

At least one parent should plan to attend with their child.  Parents 
should call Paula @ 248-356-9261 or e-mail Transfigpaula@att.net 
no later than Thursday, January 21. 

 

Pizza, Salad, & a Mystery Dessert are on the menu.  Please join us 



 

Over 70-and-a half?   
What you need to know about the IRA charitable gift rollover  

 

 Today Congress extended the favorable IRA charitable rollover tax provisions for 2015 and made them permanent 
for future years. The President has said he will sign the legislation.   What should a donor over age 70½ do in or-
der to get the benefit that IRA distributions will not be included in taxable income? Donors should follow the same 
general procedures for IRA charitable distributions as in the past —  • Only direct distributions to charity up to 
$100,000 qualify as tax-free. Distributions in  exchange for a charitable gift annuity or to a charitable remainder 
trust would not qualify. 

 
  It is especially important that the IRA distribution be made payable to the charity, not to  you as the IRA 

owner and beneficiary. Otherwise, the distribution would not qualify for the favorable tax treatment. 
 
 Only distributions from traditional or certain Roth IRAs would be tax-free; the law does not apply to other 

qualified retirement plans, such as 401(k) plans.  However, you should consider consulting with your finan-
cial or tax advisor about the possibility of transferring funds from one of these other qualified plans to estab-
lish an IRA, with distribution to charity coming from the newly established IRA. 

 
 Consult with your IRA administrator on the proper procedures for making a direct distribution to your par-

ish, the Archdiocese of Detroit Endowment Foundation, the Catholic Services Appeal, Sacred Heart Major 
Seminary, Catholic Charities of Southeast Michigan or another archdiocesan institution. 

 

The Franciscan Outreach Program will be partnering with KROGER 
and Gleaners in a program called Bringing Hope to the Table.  The event 
will be the weekend of January 23 & 24, 2016. 

 

Members of the Franciscan Program along with the Knights from Duns Scotus 
Council, will be at the Kroger store at Middlebelt and 11 Mile road both days to 
accept any donations. 

 

We will have a list of items, and anything that you would like to purchase and 
drop into our shopping carts, will go directly to the Franciscan Program @ Trans-
figuration Church to help feed the needy in our area.  And don't forget to use your 
Kroger Card, since  Kroger donates a percentage of what you spend back to the 
Franciscan Program.  If you don't have a Kroger card, they are available free from 
the Kroger desk, and we can help you link the card to our program. 

   

Thank you very much in advance! 
 

 John Grden 

 

Youth Ministry 
 

The Archdiocese of Detroit is inviting youth to the 2016 Martin Luther King Jr. Day of Service, to take place at 
Detroit’s Sacred Heart Parish next Saturday, January 16. 

 

The service day will begin at 9 a.m. and conclude at 2:45 p.m. with the play, “A Change of Time A Change of 
Mind.” Participants will receive lunch and a T-shirt. 

 

Your gifts to the CSA make possible events like this, which keep our youth engaged and active in their faith. 
Youth ministry is coordinated through the Department of Evangelization, Catechesis and Schools, along with 
young adult and campus ministry. 

 

For more information about CSA-funded programs, services, and ministries, go to www.AOD.org.  

 

Failure can awaken us to life in a much more dramatic way than success ever could. 
~from Spiritual Resilience 
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Pro-LIFE News - January 2016 
submitted by Marilyn Schepansky 

 
TOY STORY CO-WRITER, JOSS WHEDON LEADS DONATION CAMPAIGN FOR  

PLANNED PARENTHOOD ABORTION BIZ   ~   www.lifenews.com/2015/12/28 
 

The Hollywood writer and producer who co-wrote the popular children’s movie Toy Story is headlining an end-of-
the-year donation campaign to benefit the Planned Parenthood abortion business.  The donation campaign is tragi-
cally ironic given that Toy Story and its sequels are movies that celebrate children and the role toys play in provid-
ing their enjoyment – where as Planned Parenthood is an abortion company that makes a living killing children. 

 
ABORTION HAD A ROUGH 2015  ~  from Right to Life of Michigan ~ www.RTL.org  ~  info@rtl.org 

 

“It’s been a terrible year for abortion rights-but here is opportunity to be found amid the setbacks.” 
That’s the sober assessment of Michelle Goldberg, writing in the Slate, about how 2015 went for abortion sup-

porters. 
Her article focuses on several things, including the continued trend of prolife legislation passing in states.  Michi-

gan is no different.  As we reach the end of 2015, two major initiatives include the coercive Abortion Prevention 
Act (CAPA) and the Dismemberment Abortion Ban are being considered by our Legislature. 

CAPA would add protections to women who are coerced into having abortions.  Dismemberment abortions, like 
partial-birth abortions, are violent late-term techniques to end human life. 

 

The opportunity that Goldberg mentions could be more of an opportunity for prolifers.  Abortion supporters hope 
that by talking about abortion more openly, even celebrating it, they can change the conversation. 

 

In the past, organizations like Planned Parenthood and pro-abortion politicians have done everything they could 
to avoid mentioning abortion.  Abortion thrives when it’s not talked about and people don’t understand the vio-
lence it entails. 

 

In 2016, we must continue to speak the truth about what abortion is.  We must continue to teach people about 
the value of life and the development of the child in the womb.  We will celebrate – not lament – the fact that abor-
tions are at their lowest since 1973. 

 
BABY SAFE HAVEN 

 

Too often we hear of newborn babies being left abandoned in dumpsters, alleys or parks.  Michigan, like all 
the other states, has a Safe Haven Law whereby a mother can leave her newborn (up to 3 days old) at a hospi-
tal, fire station, police station or church without the legal entanglements of abandonment or abuse.  If the 
woman/girl feels that she simply cannot assume the responsibilities of motherhood, leaving her baby at one of 
the facilities assures that her baby will be well cared for, loved and freed for adoption. From: LIFESPAN 
January 2016 Bulletin Notes 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The U.S. bishops annual novena 9 Days for Life takes place Saturday, January 16 – Sunday, January 24. Pray 
for the respect and protection of all human life with new intentions, brief reflections, and more each day. 
Download the novena online, or participate through Facebook, email, text message or an app. Join at 
www.9daysforlife.com! 

  

KEEP INFORMED, KEEP INVOLVED, KEEP PRAYING 
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Women’s Christmas Dinner Recipes 
 

Numerous ladies, who attended the Transfiguration Women’s Christmas dinner asked if the recipes 
could be published.  This is certainly something we are happy to do.  Enjoy………. 

 

Hot Chicken Salad 
 

2 cups cooked chicken breast, shredded (we used Costco packaged rotisserie chicken - white and dark 
meat) 

1 cup diced celery 
3/4 cup slivered almonds, lightly toasted 
1/2 teaspoon white pepper 
1 Tablespoon lemon juice 
1 cup Hellman’s Light mayonnaise 
1/3 cup sour cream 
1 to 1 1/2 cups shredded parmesan cheese 
1 cup dried cranberries 
1 small can fried onions 
 

Preheat oven to 35o degrees, and spray a 9 x 11 baking dish with cooking spray.  Combine all ingredients to-
gether. Transfer to baking dish and cook for 20 – 30 minutes. 
 
 
Broccoli Salad                                from Trudy Barone’s recipe in “What’s Cooking at St Michael” 
 

2 bunches of broccoli, cut into bite size pieces 
1 cup raisins (I prefer golden raisins) 
1 cup finely chopped red onions 
1 lb bacon, cooked crisply and crumbled 
1 cup sunflower seeds 
 

Dressing: 
1 cup mayo or Miracle Whip salad dressing 
½ cup sugar 
2 Tbs vinegar 
 

Combine all ingredients.   Mix dressing in a separate bowl and mix well with other ingredients.   Chill before 
serving, if possible. 

 

Apple/Berry Fruit Salad 

       2 bunches romaine lettuce, chopped 
       2 banana sliced 
       2 honey crisp apples cored and diced (leave pealing on) 
       1 pint blackberries 
 
Dressing:   
       1 cup Mayonnaise 
       ½ cup sugar 
       2 Tbs vinegar 
 
(Yes, it’s the same dressing as used in the broccoli salad, but it ends up with a different taste due to the differ-
ent ingredients used in the two salads.) 
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Christmas Flower Offering 
Donor    In Memory/Honor of...  
Evelyn Young   Mary Immaculate, Josephine Opland, Rozalia & Stephanie Jaroslawska & Anna  
    Skarp 
Mr. & Mrs. Jose Balaoing  Joy Balaoing 
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Kanaby Eugene & Betty Petoskey 
Dr. Michael Raphael &  
   Dr. Kiran Saraiya  Emmanuel Raphael 
Mrs. Ralph Maccarone  Ralph Maccarone 
Kathryn Demick   Fred, Bertha, Paul, Carl, Robert, Kurt, Paul Michael, Demick, Lucy Mulligan, 
    Charles, Anna, & Catherine Kason, Bro. Michael Schebecy Fr. Dan Havron 
Mr. & Mrs. Romulo Laranang Fr. Luke Lauhart, Fr. Gruner 
Marcy Guigar   Gerald Guigar 
Dr. Annette Temple  Mr. & Mrs. Kendrick & Robert Temple 
Geraldine Taras   Joyce Taras, Rose & Anthony Novak, James & Paul Taras & Harry Taras 
Rose Verbanic   Peter Verbanic, Michael Oddo, Albert Oddo, Sally Verbanic 
Gerald Rattenbury  Rosemary Rattenbury, Gerald & Norma Rattenbury, Nicola & Emma Bosco,  
    Norma White 
Margaret Michaelski  Peter & Broyne Supina, Arthur Michalski, Walter & Stella Michalski,Jim &  
    Dorothy Supina, Phyllis & George Marshall & Peter Supina 
Deirdre Cary   Albert Tartt 
Ronald Micetic   Ed & Helen Muszynski, Max & Martha Micetic 
John & Margaret Houle  Henry, Mary & Geoffrey Carow, Marvin & Ann House 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Urquhart Gertrude Clark 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Machuta Celia & Joseph Machuta, Stella & Stanley Wrobleski 
Caroln McGuire   James A. McGuire, Jr., Deceased Members of the McGuire & Coughlin  
    Families 
Judy Kelly   The Kelly Young Men! 
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Boehle  Rosemary Boehle 
Ceolia Ford   Crystal & Terry Ford, Scott & Lonis Bradford, Guy & Ceolia Curtis, Doris & 
    Scott Bradford, Eugene Ford 
Diana Gac   The Darga Family & the Gac Family 
Angela Rankin-Yohannes  William A. & Thelma I. Rankin 
Mr. & Mrs. Roderick Roy  Parma Jannetta, Frank Jannetta, Karen Matney 
Ann Citron   David & Helmi Esshuki 
Mrs. James Fahey  James Fahey 
Laura Major   My Deceased Family  
Kay Flogaus-Dailey        More Donors  
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Remecki  More Donors    Rose Parker      
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Zink   Mrs. John Beras    Joan Boufford  
Mr. Christopher Chilaka   Mr. & Mrs. Charles Knight  Audrey Harvey 
Deborah Hubbard   Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Orosz   R. Wells 
Mary Pierangeli    Mr. & Mrs. Robert Riker   Thomas A. Orosz 
Candida Misra    Mr. & Mrs. Alphonsus Akhahon  Marilyn Schepansky 
Mr. & Mrs. John Heenan   Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pordon  John Walton 
Catherine Sayers    Mr. & Mrs. Dewey Totty   Albert Woods 
Mr. & Mrs. Laverne Newman  Mr. & Mrs. George Charnesky  Sr. Mary Rita Sayers SSJ 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Belian III  Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Gehringer  David LaGrande 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ryzewicz  Mr. & Mrs. James Keys   Michael Hurite 
Mr. & Mrs. Cesar Vargas   Mr. & Mrs. Mac Mangrum  Leon McElroy 
Ethel J. Jarrett    Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Corbeill  Louis Guswiler 
Stella Heath    Mr. & Mrs. Richard Smith   Gertrude Beyer 
Arthur Buczkowski   Mr. & Mrs. Damon Romero  Marian Solon 
Glen Donahue    Michael Mercier    Denise Jeanes 
Edith Mansfield    Clyde Bostick, Jr.    Enoch Stewart 



 TRANSFIGURATION 
 LENTEN  

 FISH DINNERS 
 EVERY FRIDAY 5:00 - 7:30 P.M. 
 February 12 THROUGH March 18, 2016 
************************************************************************************* 
  

Volunteers are 

 needed! 
 

Food Prep 
Cooks 
Serving Line 
Cleanup 

 
 

You MUST have attended the Basic Food Handlers Class at 
Transfiguration.  If you would like/need to, Please contact 
us.  Another class will be scheduled before the dinners 
begin. 
 
If you can help out, please look for the Signup Sheets in the 
Gathering Room after Mass.   
Or Call John Grden  248-355-3953 
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SAINT OF THE WEEK

HILARY OF POITIERS
315–368

Feast—January 13

This bishop and theologian, a 
highly cultivated pagan who 
became a Christian, was elected 
bishop of his native Poitiers, in 
France, at age thirty-five, while his 
wife was still living. For his unwav-
ering opposition to Arianism, the 
heresy that Jesus Christ was in 
some way subordinate to God, he 
was banished to Asia Minor in 356 
by an Arian emperor. But he con-
tinued to study Greek theology 

and oppose Arianism and was sent back to France for being a 
“mischief-maker.” He left extensive writings and was named a 
Doctor of the Church in 1851.

CATECHETICAL CORNER

DYING AND RISING WITH CHRIST
Are you unaware that we who were baptized into Christ 
Jesus were baptized into his death? We were indeed 
buried with him through baptism into death, so that, just 
as Christ was raised from the dead by the glory of the 
Father, we too might live in newness of life. 

—Rom 6:3-4

Baptism is birth into the new life in Christ. In accordance 
with the Lord’s will, it is necessary for salvation, as is the 
Church herself, which we enter by Baptism. 

—CCC, no. 1277

In his dialogue with Nicodemus, Jesus taught that Baptism 
was necessary for salvation. “No one can enter the Kingdom of 
God without being born of water and Spirit” (Jn 3:5). After his 
Resurrection, Jesus met with the eleven Apostles and gave them 
the commission to preach the Gospel and baptize, telling them, 
“Whoever believes and is baptized will be saved” (Mk 16:16). The 
word baptism in its origins is Greek and means “immersion” and 
“bath.” Immersion in water is a sign of death, and emersion out 
of the water means new life. To bathe in water is also to undergo 
cleansing. St. Paul sums up this truth when he says, “You were 
buried with him in baptism, in which you were also raised with him 
through faith in the power of God, who raised him from the dead” 
(Col 2:12).

The origin and foundation of Christian Baptism is Jesus. 
Before starting his public ministry, Jesus submitted himself to the 

baptism given by John the Baptist. The waters did not purify him; 
he cleansed the waters. “He comes to sanctify the Jordan for our 
sake . . . to begin a new creation through the Spirit and water” 
(St. Gregory Nazianzen, Liturgy of the Hours, I, 634). Jesus’ immer-
sion in the water is a sign for all human beings of the need to die 
to themselves to do God’s will. Jesus did not need to be baptized 
because he was totally faithful to the will of his Father and free 

from sin. However, he wanted to show his solidarity with human 
beings in order to reconcile them to the Father. By commanding his 
disciples to baptize all nations, he established the means by which 
people would die to sin—Original and actual—and begin to live a 
new life with God.

MOMENT OF MERCY

JANUARY 2016
When we think about pilgrimages, we probably think about medi-
eval people walking great distances to awe-inspiring churches. 
Yet, Pope Francis describes what is at the heart of pilgrimage and 
encourages us to each make one during this Jubilee of Mercy. He 
writes that “life itself is a pilgrimage, and the human being is a 
viator, a pilgrim traveling along the road, making his way to the 
desired destination” (MV, no. 14). Pope Francis encourages each 
of us to make a pilgrimage to the Holy Door in our diocese some 
time during this Jubilee of Mercy. Being committed to the journey 
of pilgrimage helps us focus our attention on our spiritual journey 
and walk closer with God. Similarly, our daily journey to live out the 
mercy of God “is also a goal to reach and requires dedication and 
sacrifice” (MV, no. 14). 

1.	 With your family or a parish group, plan a pilgrimage to the 
Holy Door within your diocese for some time during this year. 

2.	 Each day, give yourself one small goal of mercy, compassion, 
and love to journey toward—for example, being kind to a diffi-
cult coworker—so that, by those actions, you are able to walk 
closer to God on the pilgrimage of Christian life. 
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